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HAVING FUN

GM on Display 6/5/22
more inside
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Hello, Fellow Members,

As we approach the mid year point, we can already look back at a very successful first half of the 
year.

We conducted our annual business meeting in March which resulted in some good plans.
In April we visited the  Wheels in Time museum in Allentown.  I believe  we had almost 25 folks join 
us for breakfast and a great tour of a top notch museum.

In Early June we had our 46th annual "GM on Display" car show at Mcgungie Memorial Park. It 
was a great success in both the number of really terrific cars (approx 155) as well as a great 
turnout of volunteers who helped run the show for many of our members.  This past weekend we 
had our annual excursion to Knobels Amusement Park for our mid year picnic.

The second half of the year will be just as busy.  By the time you read this message, the 50th 
annual POCI convention will be but a short two weeks away.  Myself, as well of a few other 
Keystone members, will be attending at the Hard Rock Casino near Tulsa, OK, the host hotel.  I 
personally will be representing the  Chapter at the Chapter Night banquet and a club presidents' 
meeting hosted by POCI President Ron Berglund.  If you are planning on attending please let me 
know.

In August 5th through 7th, the Keystone Chapter will participate in the three days of events known 
as Das Awkscht Fescht Car Show.  Sunday the 7th is the day set aside for Keystone Car Clubs to 
participate.

October will be a banner month as we have two events scheduled. First, Sunday October 2nd will 
be Keystone's fall car show at The Shrine of Padre Pio in Bectelsville, PA.  Look for more info in 
this newsletter and plan to attend to support the club and enjoy a terrific car show site.
Please plan to once again help run the show as we need parkers, registration, set/clean up, judges 
etc.....

Then in Mid October we have a scheduled bus trip two day visit to the Eastern Delaware/Maryland 
shore area. Karen Britton, Jim Martin, and Mike Murray have planned a causal, fun-filled weekend. 
Please see additional details in this newsletter and plan on attending.

Of course we will have our Junk Yard Tour in November and the wonderful Christmas Party in 
December.  Check out the web site or Facebook as well as future newsletters for more details on 
these terrific events.

Thanks for being part of this great chapter. Please plan to attend all or some of our events.

See you down the road......

Tom
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This’ll Take Forty-Five Minutes at the Most

Quite a few folks in our chapter know our son, Bill. Mechanically inclined and a lover of Pontiacs of 
different generations as well as Oaklands. It was no surprise to anybody when he announced he 
wanted to buy an older car to work on and cruise around. Initially Bill had a line on a 1970 T-37 in 
New York state, but it was sold out from under us. 

 Now, the story below could be classified as “You can’t make this stuff up” or “Truth is stranger than 
fiction” or even “Only us.” I’ll go with the third option.  Bill scanned social media looked for weeks at 
dozens of listings local and not so local as a result. There are tons of great cars available, but the 
warts! No, thank you.

Along Comes Rosie
Bill finally found something within his budget that wasn’t a complete basket case: a white 1988 
Firebird with a six, no air conditioning, crank windows, and a five-speed – all go, no show. After 
looking lat the car online, it seemed good enough for a visit to the sellers, a local couple less than 
six miles away. Amy, Bill, and I were there well over an hour going over the car in detail. Bill bought it 
at a discount a few days later. It needs love, but really scoots. Rosie is the name Bill picked for his 
car after some deliberation within the family, and approval by his older sister, Vicki.

The Pickup
Bill purchased the car while he was on semester break from the University of Scranton.  After Bill headed 
back to school, Amy and I decided we could get the car in the afternoon of one of the days I was working 
at one of my employer’s remote sites, about 15 to 20 minutes from the house. We thought what a quick 
and dirty lunchtime thing this is, slapping on a plate, grabbing the keys, and motoring home.  “This’ll take 
forty-five minutes at the most,” I said to Amy as we got in the Explorer. We were both looking forward to 
this, but little did we know.  After a less than 10-minute drive, we made a left to enter the seller’s 
development and were greeted by quite the surprise: six police squad cars in front of the seller’s house. 
There were no flashing lights or anything, so they may have wanted to approach without being noticed.  
“What the ?” came out of our mouths almost simultaneously. We pulled over in front of the neighbor’s 
house and she popped out immediately to ask, “What’s going on?” Of course, we had no idea and were 
still in a state of disbelief at what we were seeing.  “Oh, yeah. That’s not a surprise. There’s a lot of 
drinking in that house,” he said. To be honest, we did not take that as an encouraging sign. We then 
mentioned that all we want to do is slap a plate on the car and get out of town. No. Bill’s car was boxed in 
by the police as it was parked on the street.

After several minutes of speculating what caused so many squad cars to make the party, one of the 
officers finally came out of the house, on his cell phone. After waiting what seemed to be an hour which 
was only10 minutes, he hung up. I introduced myself from a distance and showed ID. I explained our 
situation and he said, “I believe you, but do you have the paperwork?” This made me chuckle as this 
once again demonstrated the old law enforcement adage: “Trust but verify.”  Fortunately, Amy had 
copies of all the paperwork on her phone as we needed to send it to the insurance company.  Not two 
minutes later, the seller’s wife is walked out of the house in handcuffs.  You know how life has those 
little awkward moments? This wasn’t one of them. This was hugely awkward. As she was being led to 
one of the cars for transport, she looked over at us and the small crowd which had gathered in front of 
the neighbor’s house. I said nothing as I thought “Hey, how are you?” or “Nice to see you!” or even “Hi” 
wouldn’t go over well. 

continued on next page
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Two of the six squad cars then left to do the transport, leaving only one next to the Firebird.  I then asked 
permission to go onto the porch to retrieve the key that was supposed to have been left under the 
doormat. The officer said that it wasn’t a problem since they were almost done in the house. Of course, 
the key wasn’t under the doormat. Not knowing what was going on, I asked the officer if I could call the 
seller. He then said, “Of course you can call him, but I would do that sooner rather than later because 
he’ll have more important things to worry about. We’re looking for him, too.

Just then I figured that maybe he left the keys in the car. Thankfully, he did. At that point, the remaining 
squad cars left in rapid succession, and I gave them my name and number just in case. It would be our 
luck the Firebird was used in the commission of a felony, and they would need to impound it. I’d be okay 
with that if they did some of the needed repairs.

Get Out of Dodge
Now that the police and neighbors left the scene, Amy and I were finally able to get the plate on car and 
go home. Well, not so fast.  I got in, put in the clutch, and turned the key. Click-click-click-click. A dead 
battery was the perfect touch for the afternoon’s events so Amy pulled up the Explorer to jump it. Vroom! 
As soon as I released the handbrake, the motor quit. I was fit to be tied and my colorful language 
would’ve made any law enforcement veteran blush. On top of that, I needed a restroom so badly I thought 
I was going to go into renal failure. Luckily, there was a small stand of trees nearby more than happy to be 
of assistance. I was so over this. I asked Amy to call our mechanic, Brian, and just haul the car home. She 
wanted to try one more time to jump it, but I wanted no parts of it. So, Amy called, and the driver said, “My 
tow truck is down because it needs a new transmission.” At this point I was waiting for a commercial or 
some canned laughter.

“Let’s just leave the damn thing here and we’ll get it whenever. I have to get back to work.” About halfway 
home, I realized I left my work and personal cell phones on the front seat of the Firebird. We turned 
around and retrieved them, but at this point it would have hurt less if somebody drove a push pin into my 
forehead.  Amy asked one more time to try jumping the car, so we did. Vroom! This time, the engine kept 
running. Progress!

It was a good thing Amy followed me as Rosie’s rear-view mirror was sitting on the backseat. Now, we 
knew from the beginning that fourth gear did not exist on this transmission. That’s no biggie, but I also 
discovered that second wasn’t doing so well either. Regardless, she moved as if she was grateful to 
stretch her legs on US 1.  I noticed the gas gauge was on “E.” There’s a Conoco station right along the 
superhighway, so perfect, right? Well, not exactly.  After throwing a few bucks in the tank, I got in the car, 
and turned the key. Click-click-click- click. I asked myself what else could happen but quickly realized 
that may be a mistake.    Amy reminded me it’s illegal to jump start a vehicle at a fuel pump. So, time to 
push. Mind you, this is no small feat even with a car this size, especially with two knee and two hernia 
surgeries in your background. Again, more expletives flew. Out of nowhere, an older Good Samaritan 
driving a Honda SUV with a University of Maryland decal on his rear window offered to help push. With 
the Firebird now safely by the car vacs, a quick jump got us on our way, and we finally made it back to 
Langhorne Manor.  So, how long did this little adventure take? Just under three hours, that’s all. I’m now 
officially out of the time estimation business. We never did find out why the sellers were arrested, either.

Prologue
Billy’s plans for Rosie are ambitious, as they should be. An oil change, tune-up, flush, fill, and a new/
repaired five-speed are in the immediate future. Depending on various things, an engine upgrade and 
repaint may happen. Amy and I are excited for him, but next time he’s getting the car himself.

by: George Burbage
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2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

March 20, Sunday: Delayed Board and Planning meeting; Bird-in-Hand Fire
                               House; 1pm start.  Food provided

April 23, Saturday: Breakfast (optional) and tour of American on Wheels
     see website for details and sign up.

June 5, Sunday: 43rd GM on Display; Macungie Memorial Park, Macungie
                             PA;  IF YOU DID NOT GO YOU MISSED A GOODIE

July 12-16, National Convention (50th) – Catoosa, OK  
                    (go to www.poci.org for details and registration)

August 7, Sunday: Club Day at Das Awkscht Fescht; 
                  PRE-REGISTER ONLY; register BY JULY 1 
  
Oct 2,  Sunday: ALL GM show, PADRE PIO SHRINE, Bally, PA
               
Oct 15 & 16: 2 day trip to the Eastern shore of MD/VA; details in this 

newsletter 

November 25, Friday: Black Friday Junk Yard Tour, location TBD
                
December 3, Saturday:  Christmas Party, Bird-In-Hand  Restaurant, 12:30p  

    Click th link below to get an update on the Pontiac Transportation Museum

              https://drive.google.com/file/d/19dl5nWDdAJRjhjoAGxYgmTtfTQYJAsfn/view?usp=sharing

Pontiac Transportation Museum Bricks:

                    There has been some renewed interest in the support of the Keystone State Chapter program 
to surround the Chapter's 4 - 8 x 8 array on the from patio of the museum. If you would like to participate 
and be a permanent part of Pontiac history, please contact me, A J Koszi at  r62gp@aol.com.  We currently 
have a commitment of 9 of the necessary16 bricks to surround the array.  Your donation is totally tax 
deductible.  Help the Chapter make this happen, and help keep the Pontiac memory alive & well.   A J

https://sitebuilder.homestead.com/~site/builder/stage.jsp?pageId=x6b73636576656e74732e787066#
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https://photos.app.goo.gl/YPZ2Si3d2En3KWHL6

Picture this, June 5, 2022, a sunny day for a car show in Macungie. Finally, after 
so many years of bad weather and COVID interruptions, we finally had a day like 
this.  What an amazing day it was! Don and I were thrilled with the weather, the 
turnout, and the help. 

The vendors began rolling in at 6:45 and the show cars quickly began to stream in 
at 9:15. There were times when the line was all the way to Route 100. By noon, there 
were 150 cars on the show field, 6 vendors, and quite a few spectators. It definitely 
takes a village to make a wonderful event a success. Cayla was an amazing DJ. She 
played all the right tunes, kept our participants informed, and helped to make a 
super day even better.  Special thanks to all our club members for not only bringing 
their beautiful vehicles, but for coming out to help with the show field and 
registration.

We could not have done it without you. You are the heart and soul of this club. 
Even more positive news, a few participants signed up to join our club. To end 
our fantastic day, there were so many door prizes that every participant who 
stayed until the end received something. Looking forward to seeing you on 
June 4, 2023

Thanks to all, Don and Rosemary Haley

Click on the link below to see more pictures
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Some other shows of interest 

It’s interesting how the e-mobility “fad” is becoming very prevalent, especially in the cities.  
In Holland, famous for it’s bicycles as a major form of travel, there was a very high usage of 
E-Bikes.  In Germany, Austria and Hungary, gasoline was anywhere from $7.00 to $10.00 per 
gallon (3.9 liters) and the use of E-Cars and E-Bikes was very prevalent.  Our cruise even

From Jim and Elke Martin’s recent trip

offered Country 
Site Tours via E-
Bike for folks 
interested in doing 
bike tours at two 
stops along the 
Danube river.  In 
Regensburg, 
Germany, we ran 
into several 
sidewalk shops 
selling all forms of 
E-Vehicles (bikes, 
scooters, cars) 
such as the one 
pictured below.
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Our friends Bob and Nancy Dunbar were among the finalist for 
the Zenith Award finalists at the 2022 AACA Grand Nationals in 
Virginia Beach Va..     1969 GTO Judge

Zenith Award winner finalist George Weaver 1958 Pontiac 
Bonneville convertible at AACA Grand Nationals in Virginia 

At the Volunteer Appreciation 
Dinner for the Boyertown 
Museum of Historic Vehicles 
our chapter President Tom 
Wright was presented the 
Volunteer of the Year Award. 
Tom is the Chairman of the 
annual Duryea Day car show 
that the Museum hosts each 
year.
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Keystone State Chapter Membership Information
For general information, contact Richard Stover at 

kscpociinfo@gmail.com

For Pontiac-Oakland Club International information
go to www.poci.org on the internet; or

call: 877-368-3454; or email: pociworldhq@aol.com  
Annual POCI dues are $45.00 and includes a high 

quality monthly magazine.

Annual Chapter dues are $20.00 (2022) payable in 
January.  It is recommended that you be a member of 

the P.O.C.I. along with being a member of the Keystone 
State Chapter.  Send dues payable to KSC-POCI, 

c/o Richard Stover; 2314 Fonthill Ct.; 
Langhorne, PA 19047

Editor:  
Richard Stover
2314 Fonthill Ct.
Langhorne, PA 19047
kscpociinfo@gmail.com
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